
This Issue: 

End of Summer 

Term 2 Begins 
 

 

Welcome back everyone! Summer has ended and term 2 has begun at 

Kei-Sho. How was your summer holiday? Did you do anything 

interesting? I hope you all had a great summer holiday, because now 

that term 2 has begun, there are no more big breaks until December. 

While term 2 has started off slowly, with very little happening in 

September, students are looking forward to the Sports Day and Keika 

Festival in October. Preparation has already begun for these events.  

 

I first came to Kei-Sho 4 years ago, and a lot has changed in that time, 

but a lot has stayed the same. The sports day was the first event I 

participated in, and I can 

still remember it now. 

  



End of Summer: 

This year’s summer holidays have ended at Kei-Sho. I can only hope that 

students have made the most of their 6-week holiday; whether they went to 

festivals with friends, visited family, or just relaxed at home to prepare for the 

second term. Some of the students at Kei-Sho even took the opportunity to go 

overseas. Six Kei-Sho students went to Australia as part of a 2-week study tour 

during the holidays. 

 

Term 2 Begins (Opening Ceremony): 

With an opening ceremony on the first of September, term 2 has officially 

begun. With a simple ceremony to mark classes restarting, term 2 began quietly 

but with big expectations from students and teachers. This is because, while 

September was quiet, it marks the beginning of the busiest time at Kei-Sho, with 

the sports day and Keika Festival just around the corner. Students in the sports 

day committee and student council are already busy preparing for these events. 

Term 2 is the longest term of school, with no big holidays until December. 

Hopefully you have all been refreshed from the summer holidays and are 

ready to work hard studying.   - Llew 


